
News, Views and Reviews for 2012 from Marcia & Ted 
 

We’ve moved! 
 
We celebrated our 25th anniversary this year. AND, after 25 years living on Deerpath we’ve downsized! Our new address 

is 636 South Buckingham Court, still in Lake Forest IL 60045. Phones are the same: 847-234-1275 for home, 847-899-

9128 for Marcia’s cell and 847-602-4154 for Ted and our email is Desbarats@AOL.com. 

As many of you know, we’ve been through a couple of stressful years. Selling our house has been a trial. The first deal 

fell through; we now have a second offer which we hope will close before the end of the year. Marcia had serious health 

issues in 2010 & 2011, which is why you didn’t get a Christmas letter from us for two years. She just had her final 

appointment with the surgeon and is feeling fine! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We send our love and 

hopes for 2013!  
 

Here we are in our last photo from Deerpath 

Marcia’s Magnificent Mayhem: 

This past spring we celebrated Marcia’s 70th with 

the whole family in Key West 

(Porch, Left to Right) Claudia, Briana and Chris 

Bennett; Marcia; Jeff Sekera, Ted. 

(Step) Beth Blacketter(Jeff’s wife), Natalie Sekera, 

Katie Sekera, Taryn  Allison, Matt Allison (Katie’s 

husband). 

(Pavement) Charlotte Sekera, Margaret Sekera, 

Carolyn Bennett, Tim Bennett. 


